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March 15, 2011

Rob Apple
Stowe Mountain Resort
5781 Mountain Road
Stowe, VT  05672

Dear Rob:

I wanted to express my thanks to you and to the entire staff at Stowe for giving me the 
opportunity to work at the resort this past weekend as part of my “Vermont Everyday Jobs” initiative. I 
appreciate you, Scott, Mike and Gary taking the time to give me some insight on what it takes to make 
your operation run. I was impressed by your efficiency and the level of service you offer your guests, and 
I truly enjoyed being a part of your “staff” for a couple of hours. 

I hope we can continue to stay in touch. If there is ever anything that I can assist you with, please 
feel free to contact me anytime. 

Best regards,

Phil Scott
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